Friends of the North Hampton Public Library

Wednesday, September 18, 2019

North Hampton Public Library

Presiding Officer Cynthia Swank called the meeting to order at 9:30AM.  In attendance were Hope Miller, Nancy Monaghan, Donna Etela, Lisa Peck, Jane Boesch, and Liz Herold (Library Assistant Director).  

Andrea Vibbert came at the beginning of the meeting to discuss making an afghan for a Christmas raffle as she did last year.  She showed the yarn (off white with a gold thread); she will find out if it is washable.  One of two patterns was chosen, and she will let the group know further details on the afghan.  Dates for the raffle will be decided in October.
Treasurer’s report:  Lisa Peck reported that it had been another quiet month financially.  Old Home Day donations amounted to $85.00.  There will be forthcoming checks in memory of Jayne DeConstant.  The current balance stands at $14,216.70.  The report was approved.

Minutes from August 21, 2019:  The minutes were approved as presented.
OLD BUSINESS

Annual Appeal:  This will go out in late October or early November.  Nancy Monaghan and Cynthia Swank will produce together.  Changes needed were discussed:  new statistics; additions such as telescope; a correct list of museum passes; updates to Friends sponsored special events; adding online programs such as Hoopla and Kanopy.


Also, should the “Come Join Us” paragraph emphasize “membership” or other kinds of participation?   Its wording will be checked.

The same bright green will be kept.


The caption under the picture of the Library sign will be changed to say “Gift of the Friends.”


The quotation used will be changed to one by North Hampton’s first librarian, Levi Fogg, reading “It is the province of the public library to interest and instruct every citizen.  The more we use it, the more valuable it becomes.”
NEW BUSINESS

Raffle:  When and how to display the raffle afghan were discussed.  Since it will be a single item this year, the charge for tickets was changed to one for $1, or six for $5.  A colorful holiday box was suggested to hold it for display.  

Fundraising:
Other fundraising ideas were suggested, including a 50-50 raffle.  Nancy Monaghan will check on any Town regulations.  She will also check on Town regulations regarding serving alcohol on Town property.


Another fundraiser will be held in the winter at Community Oven, preferably near Valentine’s Day.  It also appears that the Barley House is now available for fundraisers; Jane Boesch will check with the manager there to find out details.

Nancy Monaghan noted the activity and success of the Dog Park Committee.  Whether it would be good to meet with the other local 501(c)3 groups was discussed, but it was felt that turnout would be slight.


Jane Boesch noted that Judy Hawes had said that the Portsmouth Garden Club gives grants for landscaping.  Because of the uncertainty of the timing for the library building this would have to wait for now.


For now the Friends will rely on the annual appeal, the raffle, and two restaurant fundraisers.  Later Nancy Monaghan stated that if the Friends want to have a presence in the new library they would need to set aside a certain amount for this.
Elections:  When fall elections are held Vicki Jones will become president, Cynthia Swank will become treasurer, and Jane Boesch will continue as secretary.  A candidate for vice president is needed, but it could wait till after the first of the year or after the March elections.  A requisite five members is always present for each meeting.
New members:  Jane Boesch will seek at the Library book group; Liz Herold will seek at the book group she runs.

Library programs:  Susan Grant provided a list of upcoming programs, and noted that the most recent program on the WWII POW camp in Stark, NH, had been very well received.  For October there will be programs on Woodstock; the nature of New Hampshire; Eleanor Roosevelt; and spirit chasers.  


Liz Herold noted that the Roots of Rock program is to be held December 5, at the Town Hall, and wondered whether the Friends would like to co-sponsor it, along with the Granite State Blues Society.  A motion was made to co-sponsor, pending approval by the Blues Society as well, and was approved.  Liz Herold will check on agreements to (1) co-sponsor and to (2) hold the afghan raffle there.
Next meeting:  Wednesday, October 16, 2019, at 9:30AM in the Library.

Adjournment:  10:50AM.

Signed,

Jane Boesch, Secretary
